
Request for Decision 

Parking Restrictions - Edward Avenue, Coniston

 

Presented To: Operations Committee

Presented: Monday, Nov 16, 2015

Report Date Tuesday, Oct 27, 2015

Type: Managers' Reports 

Recommendation
 THAT the City of Greater Sudbury prohibits parking on the west
side of Edward Avenue from 20 metres south of Allan Street to
50 metres north of Morris Street; 

AND THAT a by-law be prepared to amend Traffic and Parking
By-Law 2010-1 in the City of Greater Sudbury to implement the
recommended changes in accordance with the report from the
General Manager of Infrastructure Services dated October 27,
2015. 

Background
The City’s Roads and Transportation Services Division received a
request from Lopes Limited to restrict parking on Edward Avenue in
Coniston (see Exhibit ‘A’) due to the difficulties they are having entering
and exiting their site when vehicles are parked on both sides of the road.

Edward Avenue is a collector roadway located in Coniston.  It is
constructed to a semi-urban standard with curb and sidewalk on
the west side of the road, a gravel shoulder on the east side and
an asphalt surface width of approximately 9 metres.  The
required parking space for many of the homes in this area is located in the rear of the property and is
accessed through the laneway.
 
The primary function of a public road is for the safe and efficient movement of traffic.  On-street parking is
usually permitted when this criteria is met.  In this case, when vehicles are parking on both sides of Edward
Avenue it becomes difficult for heavy vehicles to travel on the roadway.

Councillor McIntosh has solicited feedback from area residents.  Based on this feedback, staff recommend that parking
be restricted on the west side of Edward Avenue, from the CP Rail line to the Lopes Limited entrance, between the
hours of 7:00 a.m and 6:00 p.m, Monday to Friday.  

  

Signed By

Report Prepared By
Joe Rocca
Acting Co-ordinator of Transportation &
Traffic Engineering Services 
Digitally Signed Oct 27, 15 

Division Review
David Shelsted
Director of Roads & Transportation
Services 
Digitally Signed Oct 27, 15 

Recommended by the Department
Tony Cecutti
General Manager of Infrastructure
Services 
Digitally Signed Oct 28, 15 

Recommended by the C.A.O.
Kevin Fowke
Acting Chief Administrative Officer 
Digitally Signed Nov 8, 15 
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EXHIBIT A¯

Edward Avenue, Coniston
Parking Restrictions

October 8, 2015

Subject Area

Lopes
Limited


